
POCATELLO DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MINUTES 
Meeting July 25, 2007 

Members present: Steve Brown, Terry Brower, Roger Chase, Larry Ghan, Darsi Johnson, Ken 
Monroe, and Ryan Ward. 

Staff present: Gynii Gilliam and Sari David of Bannock Development; A. Dean Tranmer, Esq. 
and Darcy Taylor of the City Legal Dept.; and Dave Swindell, City of Pocatello CFO. 

The meeting was called to order at 11 :05 a.m., by Chairman Steve Brown. 

1. Preliminary matters: New board member Ryan Ward was introduced and welcomed to the
Board. No conflicts of interest were declared, however S. Brown advised the Board that
appropriation dollars for the South Valley Connector were applied for through Senator Craig's
office (S. Brown's employer). Additions to the agenda included a request by Bill Isley for
release of collateral on his obligation to the PDA, two additional pay requests for the North
Yellowstone District, a request for funding for legislative education on TIF districts, and an
update on the Whitman project.

2. Minutes and financial matters:

Minutes for the regular June meeting and executive session were reviewed. There being 
no amendments, it was MSC (R. Chase, K. Monroe) to approve the minutes of June 20, 2007. 

S. David presented the financial report for June. The ending balance of all districts as of
May 31, 2007, was $488,032.32. Income for June included taxes paid on the Old Town, Central 
Corridor and North Yellowstone districts, a remittance from School District #25 for the North 
Garfield property, and interest earned in the amount of $424.45, for a total income of 
$60,925.70. Expenses paid in June included May and June lunches and a publication fee giving 
notice of the 2006 audit, for a total of $289.35. After a brief discussion, it was MSC (T. 
Brower, R. Ward) to approve the financial report for June. 

S. Davia presented an administration invoice for the second quarter in the amount of
$3,125.00. It was MSC (T. Brower, K. Monroe) to pay the invoice. 

3. Central Corridor:

South Cliffs Development: S. Brown presented a request by Bill Isley ofBBAD 
Investments, LLC, to release the Deed of Trust held by the PDA on a portion of the South Cliffs 
Development. Isley's proposal requested the release of a 3.0 acre parcel and a 4.88 acre parcel 
which have been pledged for a loan, leaving a 6.31 acre parcel as security for the PDA's deed of 
trust. Numerous questions regarding this transaction were raised by Board members, and Mr. 
Isley was not present to address those questioi;is. It was noted that at the time the loan was made 
it was the Board's intent to secure all three parcels with the deed of trust. After further 
discussion it was MSC (R. Chase, D. Johnson) to deny the request, pending more information 
from Mr. Isley. G. Gilliam agreed to advise Mr. Isley of the Board's decision. 

South Valley Connector: R. Chase inquired as to the amount of uncommitted funds 
remaining in the Central Corridor District. With the assistance ofD. Swindell, S. David and G. 
Gilliam, it was estimated there would be approximately 1.2 million uncommitted funds by 2010 
or 2011, less any administrative fees taken by the PDA. R. Chase requested that the Board 
commit any remaining funds in the Central Corridor District to the South Valley Connector, and 
that no other projects be funded out of Central Corridor funds. It was noted that the Central 
Corridor District is due to close on December 31, 2009. R. Chase outlined the funding for the 
approved Connector, stating there was $13,000,000.00 in federal funding, the City currently has 








